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Mission Statement

The Sons of the American Revolution 
honors our Revolutionary War Patriot 

ancestors by promoting patriotism, 
serving our communities and by educating 
and inspiring future generations about the 

founding principles of our Country



Compatriots, I am pleased to let you know that our chapter sponsored a young student in the SAR Poster 

Contest this year by the name of Jade Wheeler. Her poster won our chapter’s contest and won $100. Because 

she was a chapter contest winner, her poster was automatically entered in the State’s SAR poster contest.  She 

placed 4th at State and won another $100. Jade will be at the Dallas chapter meeting May 11 along with other 

area chapter poster winners where Alan Roach and Dave Fautheree will present her with the two checks.

SAR sponsors numerous student, teacher, and Eagle scout awards. Let’s all as chapter members help support 

these contests. By doing so we can both support our own chapter and add to the list of students and teachers 

we can award. 

Think about these contests and ask yourself if there might be entrants among your own acquaintances, 

grandkids, neighborhood kids, church kids, American History teachers you  know or hear of. Suggest they enter 

one of our contests, learn about the contests and recruit more youngsters to apply.

Remember our SAR Mission statement includes : “educating and inspiring future generations about the founding 

principles of our Country”. By entering these contests students learn about those founding principles. 

Here’s where you can learn: 

https://texassar.org/pdf/BrochureFYA.pdf  

Essay Contest - Grades 9-12 Americanism Poster Contest - Grades 3-5

Oration Contest - Grades 9-12 Brochure Contest - Grades 6-9

American History Teacher Award - The Dr. Tom & Betty Lawrence American History Teacher Award 

recognizes a teacher of grades 7-12.

Let’s all learn a bit about these contests and keep them in mind. If you find potential entrants, give their 

names and contact info to VP Alan Roach who leads our efforts in this area. Or tell them how to enter—the 

information is on the web site page along with explanations of each contest. 

President’s 
Message

By Bob Johns, President

https://texassar.org/pdf/BrochureFYA.pdf
mailto:aroachraidspray@yahoo.com


News Items

The SAR Education Center and Museum Liberty Tree 
Campaign

A Message from SAR President General 
John Dodd

Greetings Compatriots,

                It is with great pleasure that I inform you of a momentous development in our ongoing 
efforts to honor and preserve the legacy of our Patriot Ancestors. The Commonwealth of Kentucky’s 
2024 budget includes an allocation by the Kentucky General Assembly of $5 million in the upcoming 
fiscal year to support the construction of the SAR Education Center and Museum in Louisville!
 
                This monumental decision brings us closer to completion of your state-of-the-art facility 
that will enlighten and inspire citizens for decades. This important funding will keep construction on 
track, aiming for an opening date in 2026, coinciding with the 250th anniversary of our great Nation.
 
              As we approach this historic 250th Anniversary, the importance of fostering a deep 
appreciation of our heritage and the principles upon which our country was founded cannot be 
overstated. The SAR Education Center and Museum will honor the sacrifices and ideals of our 
patriot ancestors, inspiring and educating present and future citizens to uphold their values of liberty 
and self-government.
 
                Even if you have supported the project in the past, as our dream becomes reality, I 
encourage you to consider an additional contribution.  The Liberty Tree Campaign is the easiest way 
to give.  A small, recurring, monthly credit card contribution is the simplest way to make a difference.  
For those who are able, naming opportunities begin at $100,000.00.  Please contact Phil Bloyd for 
details.  Thank you again for your support and for your important work on behalf of the SAR.    
 
Yours in patriotism,

John L. Dodd
President General, 2023-2024

Click here to make a 
Contribution

https://sar.us11.list-manage.com/track/click?u=e5ac157f23cfdccc9f984068e&id=cc303321ef&e=3c28569b3b
https://sar.us11.list-manage.com/track/click?u=e5ac157f23cfdccc9f984068e&id=cc303321ef&e=3c28569b3b


Plano SAR Chapter #75 Poster Contest and 

Yearbook Competition

Patriotism Poster Contest Winner 

Our poster winner, Jade Wheeler, a 5th Grade student at Cullins Lake Pointe Elementary in 
Rowlett, won 4th in the state competition. Dave and Alan will be at the Dallas chapter meeting on 
May 11 to award her our chapter winner $100 check. And she will receive another $100 check 
from her state competition in that meeting. Her win as Plano winner automatically entered her in 
the State competition. Congratulations, Jade!

Yearbook Contest Winner 
 

Our yearbook won 4th in state in the large chapter division. Congratulations, Mike Flagg 
and thanks for all of the work you put into each of our Yearbooks. Your win at state is an 
indication of what a good job you do.
 

These awards brought recognition to our chapter, as they were announced and our chapter 
was announced as well.

News Items



News Items

TO ALL PLANO SAR CHAPTER MEMBERS
 

WHO SERVED DURING THE VIETNAM WAR ERA:

The Department of Defense (DoD) has authorized any veterans who served anywhere and in any 
capacity during the Vietnam Era, Nov 1, 1955 to May 15, 1975 to be eligible to receive a Vietnam 
Veteran Lapel Pin (VVLP).

Pins have previously been awarded at scheduled group events, but the DoD has now made it 
possible for eligible veterans to request a pin be delivered to their home address. 
This program is open to all Veterans, not just our chapter members, so if you know of eligible veterans 
not in our chapter, feel free to notify them of the program. If eligible Veterans have not previously 
received a pin, here is how one can be ordered:

1.   Veterans who served anywhere in any capacity during the period Nov 1, 1955 to May 15, 
1975 are eligible to receive a pin.

2.   Veterans can email whs.pentagon.wso.mbx.vnwar50th-cpp-events-application@mail.mil
and a Vietnam Veteran Lapel Pin will be sent to you via USPS. Please include a good mailing 
address including your city and state.

If you have questions, please contact any member of our chapter Board, or contact 
President Bob Johns. 

rljohns@outlook.com or 847-691-9317.

mailto:whs.pentagon.wso.mbx.vnwar50th-cpp-events-application@mail.mil
mailto:rljohns@outlook.com


News Items

The Henry  Commemorative Rifle Raffle
A Message From Ron Turner (CTC), Retired, Vice President, District 5, Texas SAR

Compatriots,
To celebrate the 250th Anniversary of the founding of the United States,

The Maj. K.M. Van Zandt Chapter #6, Texas Sons of the American Revolution is conducting a RAFFLE for a 
Commemorative Rifle. This Henry Rifle Company .22 Rifle commemorates the Boston Tea Party.

Tickets are $20.00 per ticket.
Proceeds support the Maj. K.M. Van Zandt Chapter #6 Youth Awards Program and the TCU History Award Program. 
Not a gun enthusiast? Then, please consider making a donation!

To make Donations or purchase Tickets , contact:
Ron Turner at rjturner0815@gmail.com

Drawing for winning ticket is May 18, 2024.
Do not need to be present to win.

In Patriotism,
Ron Turner, CTC (Retired)
817.919.9044
rjturner0815@gmail.com
Vice President, District 5, Texas SAR
Editor, The Texas Compatriot, Texas SAR
President, Maj. K.M. Van Zandt Chapter

mailto:rjturner0815@gmail.com
mailto:rjturner0815@gmail.com


News Items

The “Liberty Lives” T-Shirt
Compatriots,

Arlington chapter is offering these patriotic T-shirts as a fundraiser for the Chapter. The Design front and back 
is as shown. They are available in sizes S-XL. Price is $20 each. Limited quantity available. More available on demand. 
Please share with your Compatriots.

Best Regards,

Dan Hamilton
President, Arlington Chapter #7
drhami75@gmail.com

mailto:drhami75@gmail.com


Upcoming Events

April 25 - Rock Hill High School Army JROTC awards ceremony. Address is 16061 North Coit Road, Frisco, TX 75035 

(Part of Prosper ISD), 7 pm. Recipient is Jr C/1Lt Matthew Bright. - contact Alan Roach if you would like to 

participate. JROTC CG

April 25- Lebanon Trail High School JROTC Award Ceremony -- Larry Melton presenting, but others welcome to join. 

Ceremony will be held at Lebanon Trail HS Gym, 5151 Ohio Drive, Frisco 75035. Event starts at 7 pm. Recipient Cadet 

Petty Officer 1st Class (C/PO1) Nikhil Kotta. (Certificate/medal mailed). - contact Alan Roach if you would like to 

participate. JROTC CG

April 27 - Colors Presentation at Molly Corbin DAR Chapter Patriot Grave Marking, Chinn’s Chapel Cemetery in Copper 

Canyon/Lewisville. This is a large ceremony with 5 DAR Chapters participating to mark the grave of a daughter of a 

Revolutionary War Patriot. Event at 11 AM. CG

April 27 - Medal of Honor Parade in Gainesville TX (National Event + Automatic Qualification for Texas Society Bronze 

Galvez Medal. Event at 10 AM. CG

May 1 - Flower Mound HS AFJROTC Award ceremony at the 9th Grade Center on Old Settlers Rd, NOT Peters Colony 

Rd. No dinner but light snacks will be served. Starts 7 pm. Recipient: Cadet Glen White (no rank provided). - contact 

Alan Roach if you would like to participate. JROTC CG    

(Continued on next page)

The Plano SAR Chapter Color Guard and JROTC 
Events and Ceremonies Schedule

Late April and May

Compatriots, getting involved in these events is incredibly satisfying and loads of fun! All 
compatriots can attend these events as spectators. If you wish to help Alan with a JROTC 
Event, all that’s necessary is to send an Email to him and he will accommodate you. If you 

want to participate in colonial reenactment, you’ll find a great deal of satisfaction in 
joining the Color Guard. Contact Dave and he’ll show you what you how to proceed.

Contact Information
dave.fautheree@gmail.com for Color Guard information

aroachraidspray9@gmail.com for JROTC information

mailto:dave.fautheree@gmail.com
mailto:aroachraidspray9@gmail.com


Upcoming Events

May Events (continued):

May 3 - Flower Mound Marcus HS AFJROTC (TX-881) Award Ceremony at Larry Sigler Auditorium , 7 pm.  Faces 

Morris's Road. Alan Roach and David Fautheree presenting. Recipient: C/1Lt Rudy L. Loethe. - contact Alan Roach if 

you would like to participate. JROTC CG

May 3 - Wylie High School AFJROTC Award Ceremony at Cafeteria 6 pm. 2550 West FM 544, Wylie. Recipient: Cadet 

1st Lt Jack Ross.  (Mailing Certificate/medal to school) Need someone to present. - contact Alan Roach if you would 

like to participate. JROTC CG

May 6 - Plano EAST  Senior High School JROTC Award Ceremony at Auditorium. Event at 7 pm. Recipient: Cadet 

Commander Sgt Maj Christian Ralda Ramos. - contact Alan Roach if you would like to participate. JROTC CG

May 8 - Hebron High School 9th Grade Campus Cafeteria. Event at 4-6 PM Recipient: Cadet Sr. Chief Petty Officer 

Mabry Gonzalez.  NEED 1 OR 2 COMPATRIOT VOLUNTEERS ! - contact Alan Roach if you would like to participate. 

JROTC CG

May 10 - Lake Highlands High School JROTC 4th Annual Awards Ceremony/Pass in Review . Event starts at 11 AM - 

ends 1 PM. Recipient C/SGM Juan Patino. Address: 9449 Church Rd, Dallas 75238. NEED AT LEAST 5 COMPATRIOT 

VOLUNTEERS!  - contact Alan Roach if you would like to participate. JROTC CG

(Continued on next page)

The Plano SAR Chapter Color Guard and JROTC 
Events and Ceremonies Schedule (Cont’d)

Contact Information
dave.fautheree@gmail.com for Color Guard information

aroachraidspray9@gmail.com for JROTC information

mailto:dave.fautheree@gmail.com
mailto:aroachraidspray9@gmail.com


Upcoming Events

May Events (continued):

May 11 - Wylie EAST High School AFJROTC -- Alan Roach presenting. Ceremonies at Wylie East Williams Center 

Complex at 5:30 pm. Dinner catered by Napoli's. Cost is $20/person. For those skipping dinner, ceremony itself starts 

7:30 pm. Recipient: Cadet Major Mindy Huynh.  NEED 1 OR 2 COMPATRIOT VOLUNTEERS THIS NIGHT TO ASSIST - 

contact Alan Roach if you would like to participate. JROTC CG

May 16 - DART Older Americans Event Event, Fair Park - details are TBD. CG 

May 16 - Plano Senior High School (PSHS) JROTC Award Ceremony/Pass in Review. Event starts at 6:30 pm. 

Gymnasium (Building E-next to BIG parking lot) 2200 Independence Blvd, Plano 75075. Recipient: Cadet 2nd Lt Elijah 

Davis (Mailing certificate/medal to school). NEED 1 MORE COMPATRIOT - contact Alan Roach if you would like to 

participate. JROTC CG

May 21 - Tomb of the Unknown Soldier "Massing of the Colors", Brazos Valley Veterans Memorial Park, 3101 Harvey 

Rd., College Station, Texas 77840. This is a National CG event. Event at 11:00am, Muster at 10:00am.

Contact: David Hamaker, dhamaker@yahoo.com or 936-522-6018. CG

The Plano SAR Chapter Color Guard and JROTC 
Events and Ceremonies Schedule (Cont’d)

Contact Information
dave.fautheree@gmail.com for Color Guard information

aroachraidspray9@gmail.com for JROTC information

mailto:dhamaker@yahoo.com
mailto:dave.fautheree@gmail.com
mailto:aroachraidspray9@gmail.com


Upcoming Events

The Wall That Heals
Traveling Vietnam Veterans Memorial Exhibit

Frisco TX
2 May - 5 May 2024  

The Wall That Heals is a three-quarter scale replica of the Vietnam Veterans Memorial along with a 
mobile Education Center. The traveling exhibit honors the more than 3 million Americans who served in the 
U.S. Armed forces in the Vietnam War and it bears the names of the 58,281 men and women who made the 
ultimate sacrifice in Vietnam.

 The Frisco VFW Post 8273 and we of the Plano Chapter of the DAR are excited to announce that we 
will be sponsoring The Wall That Heals (Vietnam Traveling Wall). It's coming to Frisco Wednesday 2 May, 
2024 - Sunday 5 May, 2024.  The event will kick off on 30 April with an escort through Frisco as the wall 
travels to Grand Park, located at the NW corner of Dallas North Tollway and Cotton Gin. All are encouraged 
to line the route and observe the wall as it travels to Grand Park. On 1 May, the Wall will be assembled, with 
the Exhibit officially opening on 2 May. The exhibit is 375 feet in length and 7.5 feet tall. A mobile Education 
Center is also part of the exhibit. Frisco is the only Texas stop in 2024. 

Many Vietnam veterans may never be able to visit the Vietnam Memorial in Washington DC, so this 
opportunity is particularly meaningful.  Like the original Memorial, the Wall That Heals is erected in a 
chevron-shape and visitors can do name rubbings of individual service member's names on the wall.

Visit the Frisco VFW website for a full description along with a full daily schedule of events.

Information supplied by the Frisco VFW Post 8273 and Lea Humphries, President, Plano DAR.

https://friscovfw.org/the-wall-that-heals


Upcoming Events

Two Patriot Grave Markings To Take Place on
 1 June 2024

Compatriots,

There will be two Patriot Grave Markings on June 1, 2024.

Meet at Center Ridge Cemetery 8641 TX 8, Maud, Texas at 10:30am to mark the grave of Patriot 

Evan Thomas Watson at 11:00am.  Break for lunch in Clarksville, Texas.  Meet at Clarksville Cemetery 608 

West Washington Street, Clarksville, Texas at 1:30pm to mark the grave of Patriot William Blevins at 

2:00pm.

If you can’t make the Patriot Grave Marking there is an opportunity to receive credit for attendance.  

You may help by making a donation of $60.00 towards a grave marking stone.  You may donate to either 

Patriot and receive one credit or donate $120.00 to both Patriots and receive two credits.

Send a check payable to Texas SAR – note on the check for Patriot Grave Marking Fund and send to 

Don Hayes, Texas SAR Treasurer; 11 Winhall Place; The Woodlands, Texas 77354-3313 and be sure to email 

me concerning your donation for credit.

As always, Color Guard cannot count the marking as a Color Guard activity.  The credit has to be for 

Grave Marking or CG activity, not both.  If you need any help on how to complete the Grave Marking form 

please contact me and I will be glad to help you complete the form.

If you have any questions please contact Bill Watts at 214 207 5073 or via email at bill_watts@att.net.

Best regard,

Bill Watts

bill_watts@att.net

mailto:bill_watts@att.net
mailto:bill_watts@att.net


Compatriot News

Patriot Stories
Contributed by Franklin Parker
Regarding his Patriot Ancestor

George Hallmark

George Hallmark was born in England in 1742, the illegitimate son of Mary Hallmark.  In 1766 he was 
convicted of stealing a linen handkerchief.  His sentence was transportation to the Colony of Virginia.  In 1773 
he was listed as being delinquent of his taxes in Fincastle County in the Western part of Virginia.  However, in 
1781 he was a drover delivering beef and other goods to the military.  This was a critical service considering the 
adage "An Army travels on its stomach".

He continued to move west though North Carolina, Tennessee, and finally Alabama where he had a 
large family.  His son made it all the way to Houston Texas.  

Chapter Officer Updates
Dave Fautheree, Plano Chapter #75 Color Guard Commander, has been appointed the Northern Regional 

Adjutant for the Texas SAR Color Guard.  The appointment is a two year commitment. Dave’s duties are to 
assist the Northern Regional Commander, Bill Sekel, with his duties. He will work closely with him to plan, 
coordinate, and command State Color Guard activities in the region.

Let us all extend our warmest congratulations and good wishes to Commander Fautheree as he takes 
up this important assignment.

Kevin Ennis, Plano Chapter #75 VP Medals and Awards, has been accepted by the Texas SAR as a 
Volunteer State Audit Committee Member. Kevin has taken up his new role on 1 April 2024. A hearty thanks 
and congratulations to Compatriot Ennis for taking the time to volunteer for this position.



Compatriot News

Chapter Compatriot Anniversaries

Chapter Membership Anniversaries for May

     Steven Aldridge 5/2023
    Steven Aldridge II 5/2023
      Timothy Brown 5/2020
       Ronald CAREY 5/2023
        David Pickett 5/2010
         Travis Steel 5/2022
       Robert Walling 5/2013

Happy Anniversary, Compatriots!

In Memoriam
Compatriot Brothers,

It is with great sadness to inform all that our brother in arms and 2015-2016 Vice President, District 11, 
Brig General (Ret) Terry Lee Holden passed on April 8th, 2024.  He was a friend to all and strong leader of men. 
According to the wishes of the family, no funeral will be held. Compatriot Holden was an active member of the 
Edmund Terrell Chapter of the Sons of the American Revolution.  Compatriot Holden’s service to SAR has been 
recognized by his having received the following medals:  Multiple Lafayette Service Medals, Compatriot Grave 
Marking Medal, Patriot Grave Marking Medal, Service To Veterans Medal, Von Steuben Medal, Chapter and 
State Roger Sherman Medals, Bronze and Silver Liberty Service Medals, Silver Good Citizenship Medal, Bronze 
and Silver Meritorious Service Medals, Military Service Medal with Korean War Service Bar, and the Patriot 
Medal.

May he Rest in Peace.



Contributed by Randall Bush

The "Marines' Hymn", the official hymn of 
the United States Marine Corps, was 

introduced by the first director of the USMC 
Band, Francesco Maria Scala. Its music 

originates from an 1867 work by Jacques 
Offenbach with the lyrics added by an 

anonymous author at an unknown time in 
the following years. Authorized by the 

Commandant of the Marine Corps in 1929, 
it is the oldest official song in the United 
States Armed Forces.[1] The "Marines' 

Hymn" is typically sung at the position of 
attention as a gesture of respect, akin to a 

national anthem. However, the third verse is 
also used as a toast during formal events, 

such as the birthday ball and other 
ceremonies.

This Month’s Fun 
Factoid

The  United States Marine Corps Hymn

“Until we meet again, let us remember 
our obligations to our forefathers who 

gave us our Constitution, the Bill of 
Rights, an Independent Supreme Court, 

and a Nation of Free Men.”



The Minutes
of the

2 April 2024
Chapter
Meeting

Plano Texas 
Chapter #37

Sons of the 
American

Revolution



Pledge to The American Flag: Offered by Larry Melton

I pledge allegiance to the flag of the United States of America and to the republic
for which it stands, one Nation under God, indivisible, with Liberty and justice for all. 

Tuesday 2 April, 2024 Meeting 
Location: Outback Steakhouse, 

1509 N Central Expy, Plano, TX 75075

Pledge to The Texas Flag: Offered by Tracy Curtin, guest of Randall Bush

Honor the Texas Flag; I pledge allegiance to thee, Texas, One State under God, one and indivisible.

Pledge of The Sons of the American Revolution: Offered by John Rothermel

We descendants of the heroes of the American Revolution who, by their sacrifices,

established the United States of America, reaffirm our faith in the principles of liberty and our 

Constitutional Republic, and solemnly pledge ourselves to defend them against every foe.

Call to Order: The Meeting is called to order by President Bob Johns at 7:01pm.

The Invocation: Offered by Rocky Miller, Chaplain   
   

Genesis 12 & 15: “The LORD had said to Abram, “Go from your country, your 
people and your father’s household to the land I will show you.

“I will make you into a great nation,
    and I will bless you;
I will make your name great,
    and you will be a blessing.
I will bless those who bless you,
    and whoever curses you I will curse;
and all peoples on earth
    will be blessed through you”

Then the word of the LORD came to him: “This man will not be your heir, but a 
son who is your own flesh and blood will be your heir.” He took him outside and 
said, “Look up at the sky and count the stars—if indeed you can count them.” 
Then he said to him, “So shall your offspring be.”



● Self Introductions:  Total Attendance: 26

● Bob Johns, Kevin Ennis, Melvin Richards, Bill Covington (Guest Speaker, Arlington), Scott Knightly,
John & Jackie Rothermel, Rocky & Linda Miller, Franklin Parker, Michael Morgan, Brian & Lea (DAR) 
Humphries , Dave Fautheree, Alan Roach, Howard & JoEllen Roach, Larry & Marlys (DAR) Melton, 
Duane Carter, Steve Driever, Ron Carey, Randall Bush & Tracy Curtin and
John & Dorene Martindale

● Consideration and approval of The Minutes from the 2 April 2024 Chapter 

Meeting: Motion to Accept and 2nd to Motion were presented and accepted unanimously.

● Treasurer’s Report: Presented by Howard Roach, Treasurer.

○ $16,357  Investment Account

○ $7,310 Checking Account Prosperity Bank

The History Minute

“The Intolerable Acts”
Presented by Randy Bush, Secretary

Compatriot Bush  discusses the five individual acts, known collectively as the Coercive Acts and the Intolerable 
Acts, placed into law by the Crown in retaliation for the Boston Tea Party: 

● The Boston Port Act - 25 March 1774. The blockade of Boston Harbor by the Royal Navy
● Massachusetts Government Act - 20 May 1774. The Massachusetts Bay Colony Charter is revoked, 

converting the Colony into a Royal Colony.
● The Act for the Impartial Administration of Justice - 20 May 1774. Eliminates the right to a trial by ones 

peers by allowing the Governor to move any trail to Great Britain.
● Quartering Act - 2 June 1774. Requires colonists to house troops in “uninhabited houses, barns, or 

other buildings” at their own expense.
● The Quebec Act - 22 June 1774. This act extends the borders of Quebec southward to the Ohio River.



The Featured Speaker Presentation

“Fortune Favors the Bold: The Special Operation of Sergeant 
Major John Champe”

Introduced by Melvin Richards, VP of Programs

Presented by Bill Covington, retired Waxahachie public school teacher

Compatriot Covington expounded on the military life of Sergeant Major John Champe, one of our young 
Nation’s first spys. He was sent on a secret mission to New York in an attempt to capture the traitor Benedict 
Arnold.

Uniformed as a Continental soldier of the Congressional cause of the late war period, Bill displays, 
explains and demonstrates the clothing, weapons and accoutrements with which the common soldier fought 
against the troops of the British Empire.

Compatriot Covington receives his
  Certificate of Appreciation from 

          VP of Medals and Awards, Kevin Ennis.



 New Member Induction: 

    Franklin Parker

Franklin Parker receives his 
SAR membership certificate and 
Rosette Pin from President Bob 

Johns. Franklin’s ancestor, George 
Hallmark, provided important 
material support to the troops 

during the war. Compatriot Parker 
takes the Oath of Membership of 

the Sons of the American 
Revolution.

Compatriot Parker shares the account 
of how his Patriot Ancestor, George 

Hallmark, was sentenced for thievery 
and sent to Virginia. From there, he 

eventually became a drover supplying 
beef to the Continental Army. 



Color Guard Report

 Presented  by Dave Fautheree, Color Guard Commander

● Completed the Plano Symphony Children's Concerts events at the Robinson Fine Arts Center. Over 
19,000 students attended the thirteen concerts.

○ Participants: Dave Fautheree, Bill Graham, Dan Hamilton, Brent Harshman, Bob Johns, Larry 
Melton.

○ Presented a Bronze Good Citizenship Medal and Certificate
to the Plano Symphony, accepted by Maestro Hector Guzman.

● Watch the schedule of events as detailed in the Newsletter and the Schedule of Events Handout at the 
meeting to find opportunities to volunteer.

● The Color Guard will participate in the Plano Symphony’s July 4th Concert.



Veterans Report
 Presented  by Bob Johns, President

Report on the Texas SAR Veterans Activity for 2023

● 26 Chapters have filed Veterans Activity Reports.
● Members have provided volunteer services totalling

788 hours.
● $19,656.00 worth of items have been donated to

VA nursing and hospital centers.
● 1007 publications have been donated.
● 1045 individual volunteer hours have been performed.
● 26,259 miles have been driven by volunteers in support

of Veterans activities.
● 78877 wreaths have been purchased for the

Wreaths Across America program.
● 804 members participated in Veterans funerals.
● 1,700 miles were driven by members participating in the funerals.

Your Plano SAR Chapter, in concert with the rest of the Chapters inclusive in the Texas SAR, provide many 
needed services to our Veterans. These activities, just like assisting Compatriot Roach with the JROTC activities 

and Compatriot Fautheree with Color Guard activities, are a fine way to have a share in carrying out our SAR 
mission statement and mandate. Contact President Bob Johns for more information on how you can assist with 

Veterans activities.

New Business

New Member Email Group Invitation Process Review 

Secretary Randall Bush describes the process utilized to add
new members to the Plano SAR Chapter Google Group Email Account.
The new member will receive an Invite email asking him to accept.
Once accepted, the new member will be part of the Email Group and
will receive regular communications from the Chapter.

New members were cautioned to check their Spam or Junk folders
for this Invite Email, as many emails from unrecognized organizations are
automatically routed there. Once returned to the member’s Inbox, they
may set Emails from the Group as “Not Junk”. That will allow the member
to receive the Chapter Emails without hindrance. 

Compatriot Bush also asked to please be informed when a member
changes his email address.

mailto:rljohns@outlook.com


The Benediction: Offered by Rocky Miller, Chaplain      
                     
Ephesians 3: “For this reason I bow my knees before the Father, from whom 
every family in heaven and on earth is named, that according to the riches of his 
glory he may grant you to be
strengthened with power through his
Spirit in your inner being, so that
Christ may dwell in your hearts through
 faith—that you, being rooted and grounded 
in love, may have strength to comprehend
 with all the saints what is the breadth and
 length and height and depth, and to know 
the love of Christ that surpasses knowledge, that you may be filled with all the 
fullness of God.”

The Adjournment/Recessional: The Meeting is adjourned by President Bob Johns at 8:16pm.

“Until we meet again, let us remember our obligations to our forefathers who gave us our Constitution, the 
Bill of Rights, an Independent Supreme Court, and a Nation of Free Men.:

Respectfully Submitted,

Randall Bush
Secretary
Plano Chapter #37
Texas Society
Sons of the American Revolution


